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State Senator Stephanie Kunze 

District 16 
 

Senate Transportation Committee 

April 17, 2024 

Senate Bill 179 Sponsor Testimony 

Thank you Vice Chair Reineke, Ranking Member Antonio, and members of the 

Senate Transportation Committee for the opportunity to provide sponsor testimony 

on Senate Bill 179, which would create the Hilliard Davidson Wildcats license 

plate. 

This legislation is the result of outreach to my office by the Hilliard Davidson 

Baseball Club, a non-profit booster group that supports the Hilliard Davidson 

Baseball Program.  

Senate Bill 179 provides a $30 required contribution to the Hilliard Davidson 

Baseball Club, in addition to a $10 administrative BMV fee. This provides the club 

with a great fundraising opportunity that will help the organization continue with 

their support of the school district and its baseball program.   

The Hilliard Davidson Baseball Club has completed the affidavit for participation 

and has acquired the 150 needed signatures, as well as a finalized logo. Passing 

this legislation is the last step needed in the process to create the Hilliard Davidson 

Wildcats license plate.  

Vice Chair Reineke, Ranking Member Antonio, and members of the Senate 

Transportation Committee, thank you for the opportunity to present Senate Bill 

179. I am happy to answer any questions that you might have. 


